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22nd District Celebrates UGLE 300th at Lakewood 

 More than 200 Freemasons, family members 
and friends from across our 22nd Masonic District 
(Cuyahoga and Lorain Counties) assembled in our 
Lakewood Masonic Temple Ballroom on Saturday, 
June 24, to celebrate the Tercentenary of the found-
ing of the United Grand Lodge of England. The 
banquet was jointly organized by the Cuyahoga 
and Lorain County Blue Lodge Associations. Many 
attendees took the opportunity to tour our historic 
home before and after the festivities. And, to the 
surprise and delight of all, the brief program was 
interrupted by two time-traveling Brethren visiting 
from “across the pond” who, among other observa-
tions, marveled at the modern conveniences devel-
oped over the past three centuries. The festivities 
concluded with attendees singing together the tra-
ditional ode, “Auld Lang Syne.” 
 Our 22nd District celebration was held 300 
years to the day—June 24, 1717—that four London 
Lodges, obviously already in existence, met at the 
Goose and Gridiron Tavern in St. Paul’s Church-

yard and declared themselves a Grand Lodge, the 
first such Grand Lodge in the world. 
 Our own Grand Lodge of Ohio was formed in 
1808, five years after Ohio became a state, by six 
Lodges then meeting in Ohio that were first char-
tered variously by the Provincial Grand Lodge of 
New England (Moderns), one of the predecessors of 
the present Grand Lodge of Massachusetts; and the 
Grand Lodges of New Jersey (via Kentucky), Con-
necticut, Pennsylvania and Massachusetts.  
 Our own Lakewood Lodge was chartered in 
1908, followed by Gaston G. Allen Lodge in 1914 
and Clifton Lodge in 1920. The two latter Lodges 
consolidated as Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge in 1996. 
Our own Lakewood Masonic Temple celebrated its 
centennial in 2016. 
 But what of us? We continue to make our own 
history, but only with the loyal support of our 
members. Masons and Eastern Stars alike must con-
tinue to live up to the responsibilities of member-
ship. We will always need new members and new 
officers to take over from those who have preceded 
us. We must continue to provide the financial sup-
port needed by our Masonic organizations, our Ma-
sonic charitable works, and—yes—our own Lake-
wood Masonic Temple and Lakewood Masonic 
Foundation. Gifts to our Lakewood Masonic Foun-
dation (but not our Temple Company or its Endow-
ment Fund) are exempt from federal income and 
estate taxes to the extent permitted by law, includ-
ing special treatment of certain charitable gifts 
made directly from IRAs You may make your gift 
using the form on page 11. 
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Appreciated Assets As One-Time Gifts 
 With stock markets once again approaching their all-time 
highs, the opportunity to make gifts in the form of appreciated 
assets becomes more attractive to many donors. 
 There are various reasons to use appreciated assets to make 
one-time gifts to an organization such as The Lakewood Masonic 
Foundation. Chief among them are the sense of personal satisfac-
tion you will achieve from making a special gift and the likely 
benefit you will receive from the unique tax breaks for this type of 
gift. 
 A gift of an appreciated asset often provides you with a greater 
tax benefit than a gift of cash. For example, a gift of appreciated 
stock that you have held for more than 12 months can be deducted 
at its current value if you itemize deductions, and you won’t have 
to pay capital gains tax on the appreciated portion of your gift. As 
always, you are encouraged to consult with your legal and tax ad-
visors before making a gift of this type. 
 There are two ways to use appreciated assets—such as stocks, 
bonds, mutual fund shares, real estate and insurance policies—to 
make a special gift. One option is to donate the asset outright, 
meaning that it would be transferred immediately from you to 
The Lakewood Masonic Foundation. Another option is to fund a 
lifetime income gift, which will provide you with income for your 
lifetime or for some other specified period of time. If you are inter-
ested in donating an appreciated asset, please contact The Lake-
wood Masonic Foundation, 15300 Detroit Avenue, Lakewood, OH 
44107-3888 to discuss proper arrangements. You may also email 
donate@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org. 
 If you prefer to make a more straightforward gift, you may 
simply write a check using the form in our newsletter (see page 
11), by responding to our letter appeals or by adding a donation to 
your annual dues. 
 You may designate your gift or bequest to be used for our his-
toric preservation, educational or charitable purposes; split your 
gift among these purposes; or simply ask that your gift be devoted 
to our greatest need. All gifts, other than a small percentage spent 
for printing and mailing, are used for our stated purposes. 
 Your donation is a special way of showing your love for our 
Lakewood Masonic Family and for our historic home. Our 2016 
Centennial is upon us, and we still have lots of catch-up mainte-
nance to complete on our facilities. 
 While gifts and bequests may be directed to our Lakewood 
Masonic Foundation, our Lakewood Masonic Temple Endowment 
Fund or our Lakewood Masonic Temple Company Operating 
Fund, please note that only gifts and bequests to our Lakewood 
Masonic Foundation are deductible for federal income and estate 
taxes to the extent permitted by law. Gifts to our Endowment and 
Operating Funds are not deductible; but, depending on your tax 
situation, deductibility may not be an issue for you. 
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Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge #664 F. & A. M. 
Stated Meeting Second Thursday 7:30 p.m. ▪ Special Fourth Thursday ● www.cliftonallen664fam.org 

 

Worshipful Master 
Robert A. Esarey 

2040 Tennyson Ave. NE #11 
Massillon, OH 44646  

330.608.0454 
bobesarey@hotmail.com 

 

Senior Warden 
Earl Haywood Bey III 

216.215.6016 
 

Junior Warden 
Virgil D. Tent 

 

Treasurer 
Robert W. Niebaum, PDDGM 

 

Secretary 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

PDDGM 
440.333.0884 

jw@WR-Psychometics.com 
 

Chaplain 
Jon C. Paulus 

 

Senior Deacon 
Brian F. Peebles 

 

Junior Deacon 
Robert D. Hein 

 

Senior Steward 
Randy N. Miraldi 

 

Junior Steward 
Edward W. Haupin, PM 

 

Marshal 
Bertram T. Horne, PM 

 

Tyler 
Richard E. Wagner, PM 

 

Lodge Education Officer 
Edward W. Haupin, PM 

 

Welfare Chairman 
Jon C. Paulus 
440.823.8256 

 

 Freemasonry—A Brotherhood of Values 

Master’s Message 
 I cannot believe how fast the year has flown by. It seems like we just 
had our Table Lodge and we were talking about going Dark for the Re-
freshment of Summer. Now we have the task of preparing for the final 
months of this Masonic Year. We still have a full slate of activities, includ-
ing degree conferrals, to complete before our annual Grand Lodge in Day-
ton and our own Annual Meeting in November. 
 Our LEO Bro. Bruce Cowan has moved to Florida. We can't understand 
why he chose Florida instead of the frozen tundra of Minnesota; but, on be-
half of Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge, we wish him nothing but the best. 
However, Wor. Bro. Ed Haupin has stepped in and is working hard to keep 
our Lodge on track to fulfilling all educational requirements this year. 
 I really want to THANK each and every Brother who had confidence in 
me, and for allowing me to serve this Lodge this past year.  Thank you for 
bearing with me and assisting me during my recovery. We have a strong 
line, and our Past Masters have given me guidance and counsel to have 
Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge put another year in the books. 
 Even though we are winding down the year, remember we have to fin-
ish strong and be ready to hit the ground running for the upcoming 
year. Elections will be held during our stated meeting on November 8. They 
are our future. Pray for guidance before casting your ballot, and let your 
conscience be your guide. Remember the principles of Freemasonry. We all 
must be tolerant and forgiving. 
 Please mark your calendar for the weekend of November 17-19 for our 
annual Installation events. Our Installation of Officers will be on Saturday 
at 3:00p, open to invited guests as is our tradition. We expect to welcome 
visitors from our sister Lodges in Canada at a Friday evening dinner and 
Sunday brunch in addition to our Saturday evening afterglow and the In-
stallation itself. All of these events are open to invited guests. 
 Thank you all for the privilege to have served our Lodge this past year. 
I cherish and value each and every one’s friendship and brotherhood. Let 
these principles govern our lives and Lodge. 

Atelier 
 The French thus call the place where the Lodge meets, or the Lodge-
room. The word signifies a workshop or place where several workmen are 
assembled under the same master. The word is applied in French Freema-
sonry not only to the place of meeting of a Lodge, but also to that of a 
Chapter, Council, or any other Masonic body. Bazot says in the Manual du 
Franc-Maçon (page 65) that atelier is more particularly applied to the Table 
Lodge, or Lodge when at banquet, but that the word is also used to desig-
nate any reunion of the Lodge. 

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 
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Lakewood Lodge #601 F. & A. M. 
Stated Meetings Second & Fourth Mondays 7:30 p.m. ● www.lakewoodfreemasons.com 

 

Worshipful Master 
Vincent D. Salls 

1482 Lakewood Avenue 
Lakewood, OH 44107 

216.385.1589 
vinnysalls@gmail.com 

 

Senior Warden 
Curtis A. Hendzell 

 

Junior Warden 
Chris A. Hoyer 

 

Treasurer 
George P. Bohnert, Jr., PM, 

KYCH 
 

Secretary 
Steven A. Toth, PM 
2793 Carmen Drive 

Rocky River, OH 44116 
440.356.1172 

steventoth@att.net 
 

Chaplain 
Matthew A. Wallace, PM 

 

Senior Deacon 
Edward Lichota 

 

Junior Deacon 
Kenneth G. May III 

 

Senior Steward 
Levi Wallner 

 

Junior Steward 
Brandon Bargaheiser 

 

Marshal 
Thomas D. Standen, PM 

 

Tyler 
Glen H. Carpenter 

 

Lodge Education Officer 
Matthew A. Wallace, PM 

Freemasonry—A Brotherhood of Values 

Master’s Message 
Brethren,  
 I hope everyone has been enjoying their summer vacation and our little 
amount of time away from our Craft. But alas, it is almost time for us to re-
turn. To return to the place whence we came. Invested with the rest that we 
needed to continue our Masonic journey. When we return we will have 
much work to do, but I’m always so grateful that none of us have to do it 
alone. It has always been so good, and so pleasant to know that all of us are 
in this together. Let us never forget the solemnity of what we do. We may 
devote our time to causes, fundraisers, relief to those in need. But let us al-
ways remember how sacred our Craft is. For hundreds of years it has been, 
and may it continue to for hundreds more. From creature to creator, let us 
be humble and wise to our new Brethren that are coming in. Let us teach 
them the respect for the Craft, which we all have been taught from Brothers 
before us. Some are new, some have been for a long time, and some have 
left us. But we all carry the same wisdom, strength, and beauty that Free-
masonry has taught us. When we return we will have plenty of more de-
grees to do. We will pick up exactly where we left off and continue to push 
our Lodge to be the best Lodge we can be. If any Brethren feel that we have 
unfinished business since I have been in the East, please bring it up at our 
first meeting back so we can get those things done. When I step out of the 
East, I myself will be taking on new challenges for the Lodge to make us 
stronger. Let’s learn it all, Brethren. Let us strengthen our minds and hearts 
with the benefit of our beautiful Craft. With that being said, it has been an 
honor to take the station of wisdom and reside in the East for this Masonic 
year. From the bottom of my heart, thank you all for your hard work. Hard 
work never goes unnoticed. That hard work will continue to grow with 
time as well. I will be here to make sure of it, as I am always learning new 
things myself. What an adventure this life has been, Brethren; and I could-
n’t ask for better Brothers to contemplate it with. Love you all. 

Anderson Manuscript 
 In the first edition of the Constitutions of the Freemasons, published by 
Doctor Anderson in 1723, the author quotes on pages 32-3 from “a certain 
record of Freemasons, written in the reign of King Edward IV.” Preston al-
so cites it in his Illustrations (see page 182, 1788 edition), but states that it is 
said to have been in the possession of Elias Ashmole, but was unfortunately 
destroyed with other papers on the subject of Freemasonry, at the Revolu-
tion. Anderson makes no reference to Ashmole as the owner of the manu-
script, nor to the fact of its destruction. If the statement of Preston were con-
firmed by other evidence, its title would properly be the Ashmole Manu-
script, but as it was first mentioned by Anderson, Brother Hughan has very 
properly called it the Anderson Manuscript. It contains the Prince Edwin leg-
end.                      —From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 
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Ann Rutledge Chapter #453 O. E. S. 
Stated Meetings First & Third Wednesdays 1:30 p.m. ● www.annrutledge453oes.org 

 

Worthy Matron 
Wanda E. King, PM 
22450 Bartlett Drive 

Rocky River, OH 44116 
440.331.7211 Home 

440.785.7377 Cell 
waawaa@att.net 

 

Worthy Patron 
Donald R. Van Horn, Jr., PP 

 

Associate Matron 
Carrie Hoover 

 

Associate Patron 
Kenyon A. Killinger, PP 

 

Secretary 
Mary Beth Cascio, PM 

216.228.1987 
mbcascio@juno.com 

 

Treasurer 
Norman Bayse, PP 

 

Conductress 
Paula Reimueller 

 

Associate Conductress 
Gay Whieldon, PM 

 

Chaplain 
Pat Gorze, PM 

 

Marshal 
Jack Gorze, PP 

 

Adah 
Rachael Pierce, PM 

 

Ruth 
Karen Kashary 

 

Esther 
Norma Crown, PM 

 

Martha 
Elinor Bayse, PM 

 

Electa 
Vera Wilson, PM 

 

Warder 
Kathie Brusk 

 

Sentinel 
Lois Schultz, PM 

 

Guest Organist 
Elaine Hammond, PM 

May Your Day Be Filled With Blessings 
Report sunshine to Wanda E. King, Worthy Matron, 440.331.7211; 
or Gay Whieldon, Associate Conductress, 440.333.7536. 

Matron’s Message 
 I hope all of our Sisters and Brothers have enjoyed the summer and are 
looking forward to the last quarter of our 96th yr. I guess it is true "Time 
flies when your are having fun.“ It is my hope and prayer that you all en-
joyed the celebration of our 96th year. Don and I would like to thank you all 
for your continued support and love this past year as your Worthy Matron 
and Worthy Patron. It has been fun and  an exciting year serving all of you. 
We've had a great year. Our charities have personally attended our Chapter 
meeting and have shared with us more detailed information about their 
organizations. Our gifts to them reached many hearts within. Thank you for 
our support of these charities. Remember the "RULES OF LIFE" Do all the 
good you can, and all the places you can, at all the times you can, to all the 
people you can, as long as ever you can. We have had a fun year with 
Around the Town dinner groups, trip on the Nautica, Honored 23 Grand 
Representatives, and wonderful entertainment and much more. Hold close 
to your hearts the love of treasured friends, Sisters and Brothers we have 
recently lost this past year. They all are missed but safely in the Kingdom, 
that awaits us cradled in the arms of our Lord, where the Angel's are 
watching over all of us. In closing, remember "Prayer does not change the 
purpose of God, but prayer does change the action of God." MAY YOUR 
DAY BE FILLED WITH BLESSINGS. 
 

Stated Meetings 
 

September 6 Welcome back from summer 
 Birthday Dinner, Recognition of pins, Entertainment, 
 Honor September Birthdays 
September 20 Stated Meeting Honor Past Matrons and Past Patrons 
September 22-24 Grand Chapter Session at Kalahari in Sandusky 
October 4 Stated Meeting 
October 18 Stated Meeting. Halloween Party, immediately following 
 meeting at 2:45 Installation Rehearsal 
November 1 Installation of Officers 
 

Auxiliary 
 

Around the Town Dinner Club meets the 4th Friday at 6:00p, locations TBA. 

Unforgettable Stories 
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Cunningham Chapter #187 R. A. M. 
Stated Convocation Third Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.cunningham187ram.org 

 

 Excellent High Priest 
Bertram T. Horne 

13705 Courtland Avenue 
Cleveland, OH 44111 

216.551.7700  
berthorne@yahoo.com 

 

King 
Robert W. Niebaum, PHP 

440.838.0766 
 

Scribe 
Curtis A. Hendzell 

 

Treasurer 
Robert G. Acklin, KYCH 

 

Secretary 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

KYCH 
22291 Berry Drive 

Rocky River, OH 44116 
440.333.0884  

jw@WR-Psychometrics.com 
 

Captain of the Host 
Pro Tem 

 

Principal Sojourner 
Pro Tem 

 

Royal Arch Captain 
Harold A. Loebick, PHP 

 

Master of the Third Veil 
Thomas D. Standen 

 

Master of the Second Veil 
Pro Tem 

 

Master of the First Veil 
Pro Tem 

 

Guard 
Glen H. Carpenter 

 

Chaplain 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

KYCH 
 

Education Officer 
David Wilkinson 

High Priest’s Message 
Companions: 
 I want to thank you for electing me to the office of High Priest of Cun-
ningham Chapter. I hope that I can live up to your expectations. I would 
also like to congratulate all the newly elected officers on their positions. I 
hope everyone enjoyed their time off over the summer; and, with your bat-
teries recharged, we are ready to resume our labor for this new year. I 
would also like to congratulate all of the new officers in the other Lake-
wood Masonic bodies and wish them well in this new year. If there is any-
thing that Cunningham Chapter can do to help in your new year, ask. 
 We will once again start the year with a Table Chapter on September 20, 
with a fundraising spaghetti dinner for our 16th District Association begin-
ning at 6:30p. Cost is $10 per person. Please call or email your reservation to 
me. I hope to see all Chapter members present. 
 Our Grand Chapter will meet October 3-5 at the Holiday Inn on 
Rockside Road in Independence. If you can volunteer even a couple of 
hours of your time, our host committee will need guards, ticket takers and 
the like. Let me know if you can help. 
 At our October 18 stated convocation we will practice the Mark Master 
Degree for conferral at our November 15 stated convocation. Please contact 
me if you can take even a small part. Someone did it for you; now pass the 
favor on. 
 Finally, keep up your efforts to recruit new members for our Chapter. 
Our petition form can be downloaded from a link on our home page. Royal 
Arch Chapters are the gateway to the York Rite. Councils and Commander-
ies depend on our success. Help Make a Difference! 

Make a Difference 

16th Capitular District Dates to Remember 
Oct 3-5 Tues-Thur Grand Chapter at Holiday Inn Rockside 
Oct 9 Mon 7:30p David Wilkie DEO Installation at Summit MT 
Oct 22 Sun 7:30p 16th District Reaffirmation Sunday 
Oct 23 Mon 7:30p Ronald Bokan DDGHP Installation at Berea MT 
Oct 26 Thur 7:30p Christopher Shellito DEO Installation at North 
   Olmsted MT 
Oct 28 Sat  Grand High Priest Reception at Perrysburg 
For the most current information visit: www.ram16.org 

Cunningham Chapter Degree Dates 2017-18 
Nov 15 Wed 7:30p Mark Master Degree 
Dec 20 Wed 7:30p Past Master Degree 
Feb 21 Wed 7:30p Most Excellent Master Degree (Inspection) 
Apr 18 Wed 7:30p Royal Arch Degree 
For the most current information visit: www.cunningham187ram.org 
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Lakewood Council #125 R. & S. M. 
Stated Assembly First Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.lakewood125rsm.org 

 

Illustrious Master 
Robert W. Niebaum, PIM 

8568 Settlers Passage 
Brecksville, OH 44141 

440.838.0766  
robert.niebaum@case.edu 

 

Deputy Master 
Curtis A. Hendzell 

734.408.1298 
 

Principal Conductor of the Work 
Bertram T. Horne, PIM 

 

Treasurer 
George P. Bohnert, KYCH 

 

Recorder 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

KYCH 
22291 Berry Drive 

Rocky River, OH 44116 
440.333.0884  

jw@WR-Psychometrics.com 
 

Captain of the Guard 
Henry W. Rees, KYCH, PAA 

 

Conductor of Council 
Pro Tem 

 

Steward 
Thomas D. Standen, PIM 

 

Marshal 
Pro Tem 

 

Sentinel 
Glen H. Carpenter 

 

Chaplain 
 John H. Whitehouse, Jr.,  

KYCH 
 

Education Officer 
David Wilkinson 

 

 Time & Talent 

7th Arch Dates to Remember 
Oct 1-3 Sun-Tues Grand Council at Kalahari Sandusky 
Nov 5 Sun 2:00p School of Instruction at Lakewood MT 
Nov 18 Sat  Grand Illustrious Master Reception at Cambridge 
Dec  10 Sun 2:00p 7th Arch Association at Chagrin Falls MT 

Master’s Message 
Companions: 
 A new Cryptic Year is upon us! As is our recent custom, we will begin 
our year with a Table Council at our September 6 stated assembly. Dinner 
will commence at 6:30p, for which we have in mind lasagna with salad, 
bread, dessert and beverages, all for a donation of $10 per person. Immedi-
ately following dinner we will open a Table Council around the dinner ta-
ble. Our guest speaker for the evening will be Companion Abraham Kay, 
who will speak on the subject of Jeremiah (think “prophet” and “SEM” ra-
ther than “bullfrog”) and the conflict between good and evil. His talks are 
always instructive and entertaining and lead to interesting questions and 
discussion. Please call or email me so we can get a reasonable dinner count. 
 Some of us will be attending Grand Council from October 1-3 at the Ka-
lahari Resort in Sandusky, returning to Cleveland for Grand Chapter from 
October 3-5, and then sojourning to Columbus for Grand Commandery on 
October 5-7. Since Lakewood Council’s October stated assembly falls on 
October 4, the night of the Grand Chapter Banquet, we especially ask our 
Lakewood Council Companions to attend our stated assembly that evening 
to help make quorum to transact our necessary business. 
 At our November 1 stated assembly we will confer the Royal Master 
Degree. We have at least one candidate in waiting. NOW is the time to re-
cruit additional candidates so we can act on their petitions by November 1. 
Our petition form is available online from a link on our home page. 
 On Sunday, November 5, we will host the annual 7th Arch School of 
Instruction. Start time is 2:00p. While geared largely to officers, all Compan-
ions are welcome. 
 Our December 6 stated assembly will be devoted to practicing the Select 
Master in anticipation of conferring it on January 3 for Inspection.  
 We are always looking for Companions to take parts in our degrees. 
Even the seemingly minor roles of Giblites and Workmen are essential to 
the presentations of these degrees. Please contact me if you can help. 

Lakewood Council Degree Dates 2017-18 
Nov 1 Wed 7:30p Royal Master 
Jan 3 Wed 7:30p Select Master 
May 19 Sat 2:00p Super Excellent Master 
For the most current information visit: www.lakewood125rsm.org 
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Holy Grail Commandery #70 K. T. 
Stated Conclave Second Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.holygrail70kt.org 

 

Eminent Commander 
Robert W. Niebaum 

8568 Settlers Passage 
Brecksville, OH 44141 

440.838.0766  
robert.niebaum@case.edu 

 

Generalissimo 
Jorge B. Dorantes 

440.281.8097 
 

Captain General 
Robert A. Esarey, PC, KTCH, 

ADDC 
330.608.0454 

 

Senior Warden 
Bertram T. Horne, PC 

 

Junior Warden 
Curtis A. Hendzell 

 

Prelate 
Robert R. Childers, KYCH, 

33º 
 

Treasurer 
George P. Bohnert, KYCH 

 

Recorder 
Kenyon A. Killinger, KYCH 

32845 Lake Road 
Avon Lake, OH 44012 

440.933.4663 
kakych@oh.rr.com 

 

Standard Bearer 
David Wilkinson 

 

Sword Bearer 
Robert J. Trigg, KYCH 

 

Warder 
Dwight W. McVicker, KYCH, 

PDDC 
 

Sentinel 
Glen H. Carpenter 

Commander’s Message 
Sir Knights: 
 It’s tempting to open this message by referring to our recent summer 
“vacation” from our Knightly duties; but, for some of us, our “vacation” 
was filled with drill practices, color postings, Division meetings and other 
York Rite doings. Nevertheless, we are now back to our regular routine. 
 At our September 13 stated conclave we will walk through the Full 
Form Opening to familiarize ourselves with the Tactics associated with our 
new offices. Full Templar uniform is NOT required that night; however, 
please bring your sword and belt (or sling) as we will practice the sword 
manual as well as certain sword and marching commands specified in the 
FFO Tactics. It will also be helpful to bring your ritual book. 
 Our October 11 stated conclave will be devoted to practicing the Orders 
of Red Cross and Malta, with particular attention to the paraphernalia set-
ups which we have not done in our own room for several years. We may 
practice certain portions of these Orders based on expressed needs of par-
ticipants from throughout our 7th Division. Any Sir Knight willing to take a 
part, however large or small, should contact SK Bob Esarey. 
 At our November 8 stated conclave we will host our 7th Division joint 
conferral of the Full Form Orders of Red Cross and Malta. Please note that 
we will open at 7:00p that evening. 
 We currently have one prospective candidate for the Orders plus anoth-
er in waiting for the Order of the Temple. NOW is the time to recruit addi-
tional candidates so we can act on their petitions by November 8. 
 Finally, our Temple is blessed to host Cleveland Assembly #15 Social 
Order of the Beauceant. Most female relatives of Knights in good standing 
(currently or at the time of passing) are eligible to join. Please help these 
dedicated ladies recruit new members. See page 9 to contact their Recorder. 

Honor, Integrity & Truth 

7th Division Dates to Remember 
Sept 27 Wed 7:30p CTA at Chagrin Falls MT (after Oriental #12) 
Oct 5-7 Thur-Sat Grand Commandery at Columbus Crowne Plaza N 
Oct 21 Sat  Form lines for Grand Master Installation (Rick Schau) 
   at Dayton MC (22nd District has bus from Cleveland) 
Nov 8 Wed 7:00p Full Form Orders Red Cross & Malta at Lakewood MT 
Dec 2 Sat  Grand Commander Reception at OES Home 
   Mt. Vernon 

Holy Grail Commandery Order Dates 2017-18 
Nov 8 Wed 7:00p Full Form Orders of Red Cross & Malta (Joint 7th 
   Division (note start time) 
Mar 17 Sat 2:00p Order of the Temple & Full Form Opening Inspection 
For the most current information visit: www.holygrail70kt.org 
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Cleveland Assembly #15 S. O. O. B. 
Stated Meeting Second Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.cleveland15soob.org 

 

Worthy President 
(Mrs. John) Janet Sutter, PP 

2119 West Erie Avenue 
Lorain, OH 44052 

 

Most Worthy Oracle 
Ms. Kimberly Burnett 

 

1st Vice President 
(Mrs. Robert) Meldia Childers, 

PP  
 

2nd Vice President 
(Mrs. Robert) Deborah Wykoff 

 

Preceptress 
(Mrs. Ronald) Linda Bokan  

 

Recorder 
(Mrs. Norman) Elinor Bayse, PP 

3909 Riverside Avenue 
Cleveland, OH 44109 

216.661.8391 
e_bayse@sbcglobal.net 

 

Treasurer 
(Mrs. William) Janice Freitag  

 

Marshal 
(Mrs. David) Summer Michalski  

 

Assistant Marshal 
Mrs. Linda Shull  

 

Chaplain 
(Mrs. Robert) Lois Kubishke  

 

Director of Music 
(Mrs. Ralph) Pamela Sheetz  

 

Standard Bearer 
(Mrs. James) Karen Baughman 

 

Color Bearer 
(Mrs. Grant) Bonnie Rollason  

 

Mistress of the Wardrobe 
(Mrs. Franklin) Shirley Huffman  

 

Daughter of the Household 
 
 

Inner Guard 
(Mrs. George) Ellen Wadge, PP  

 

Outer Guard 
(Mrs. Arthur) Patricia Glass  

President’s Message 
 Summer was a busy time. On June 27 SOOB had a Summer Family 
Event for members, family members and friends. The Committee for this 
event was headed by Sisters Ellen Wadge, Gerordyanne Umranwala and 
Summer Michalski. They took the children on the River Nature Tour of the 
Black River. They had many activities and, of course, the sightseeing two 
hour tour.  Summer Michalski’s daughters, Abi and Amber, who are mem-
bers of Job’s Daughters, also assisted with the children. When the tour end-
ed, they had a picnic at the Black River Landings. They were very fortunate 
to be able to watch the Bascule Bridge open as a large ore boat arrived. 
They were fascinated watching the bridge going up and then coming back 
down as the ship came through. All had a wonderful time. 
 Sister Debbie Wykoff chaired the Lunch Bunch at Guarino’s in Little 
Italy on July 19. After a delicious luncheon some went to Presti’s Bakery. It 
was a wonderful afternoon enjoyed by all. 
 On August 27 Sister Ellen Wadge hosted the Lunch Bunch at Roland 
and Lisa Wadge’s home in Amherst. Ellen celebrated her 80th birthday on 
the 28th. 
 I hope all our Sisters enjoyed their summer. We will see everyone at our 
September 13 meeting. 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 

September 13 Stated Meeting 
October 11 Stated Meeting 
November 8 Stated Meeting 
Lunch Bunch To be announced 
 

Remember:  Covered dish dinners prior to each meeting at 6:00p. 

Forty 
 The multiple of two perfect numbers—four and ten. This was deemed a 
sacred number, as commemorating many events of religious signification, 
some of which are as follows: The alleged period of probation of our first 
parents in Eden; the continuous deluge of forty days and nights, and the 
same number of days in which the waters remained upon the face of the 
earth; the Lenten season of forty days’ fast observed by Christians with ref-
erence to the fast of Jesus in the Wilderness, and by the Hebrews to the ear-
lier desert fast for a similar period; of the forty years spent in the Desert by 
Moses and Elijah and the Israelites, which succeeded the concealment of 
Moses the same number of years in the land of Midian. Moses was forty 
days and nights on the Mount. The days for embalming the dead were for-
ty. The forty years of the reign of Saul, of David, and of Solomon; the forty 
days of grace allotted to Ninevah for repentance; the forty days’ fast before 
Christmas in the Greek Church; as well as its being the number of days of 

(continued on page 10) 
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Tree & Landscape Services LLC 

TERRY STILES 216-526-3954 

▪Lawn Care 
▪Landscaping 
▪Tree Removal 
▪Snow Plowing 

▪Fences 
▪Decks 

▪Driveways 
▪Garages 

Please patronize our advertisers listed here and elsewhere in our publication. 
Remind them that you saw their advertisements in The Foundation Light. 

Forty 
(continued from page 9) 
 mourning in Assyria, Phenicia, and Egypt, to commemorate the death and burial of their Sun God; and as 
well the period in the festivals of the resurrection of Adonis and Osiris; the period of forty days thus being 
a bond by which the whole world, ancient and modern, Pagan, Jewish, and Christian, is united in religious 
sympathy. Hence, it was determined as the period of mourning by the Supreme Council of the Ancient 
and Accepted Scottish Rite of the Northern Jurisdiction, United States of America. 

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 

Installation 
 The act by which an officer is put in possession of the place he is to fill. In Freemasonry it is, therefore, 
applied to the induction of one who has been elected into his office. The officers of a Lodge, before they 
can proceed to discharge their functions, must be installed. The officers of a new Lodge are installed by the 
Grand Master, or by some Past Master deputed by him to perform the ceremony. Formerly, the Master 
was installed by the Grand Master, the Wardens by the Grand Wardens, and the Secretary and Treasurer 
by the Grand Secretary and Treasurer; but now this custom is not continued. At the election of the officers 
of an old Lodge, the Master is installed by his predecessor or some Past Master present, and the Master 
Elect then installs his subordinate officers. No officer after his installation can resign. At his installation, 
the Master receives the Degree of Past Master. It is a law of Freemasonry that all officers hold on to their 
respective offices until their successors are installed. It is installation only that gives the right to exercise 
the franchises of an office. 
 The ceremony is an old one, and does not pertain exclusively to Freemasonry. The ancient Romans in-
stalled their priests, their kings, and their magistrates; but the ceremony was called inauguration, because 
performed generally by the augurs. The word installation is of comparatively modern origin, being medie-
val Latin, and is compounded of in and stallum, meaning a seat. Priests, after ordination or reception into 
the sacerdotal order, were installed into the churches or parishes to which they were appointed. The term 
as well as the custom is still in use. 
 Installation as a Masonic ceremony was early used. We find in the first edition of Anderson’s Constitu-
tions, a form of Constituting a New Lodge, which was practiced by the Duke of Wharton, who was Grand 
Master in 1723. It was probably prepared by Desaguliers, who was Deputy, or by Anderson, who was one 
of the Wardens, and perhaps by both. It included the ceremony of installing the new Master and Wardens. 
The words “Shall, in due form, install them” are found in this document. The usage then was for the Grand 
Master, or some Brother for him, to install the Master, and for the Master to install his Wardens; a custom 
which still exists. 

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 
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The Lakewood Masonic Foundation          Greatest Need   Historic Preservation   Charity   Education 
 
Enclosed is my tax-deductible check for:     $100     $250     $_______ 
 
Donor Name __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City __________________________________________________  State ________________  Zip _____________ 
 
*This gift is in the     Honor     Memorial of_____________________________________________________ 
 
*Mail acknowledgement to:   Name ______________________________________________________________ 
 
Address _______________________________________  City ___________________  State ______  Zip ______ 
 
Mail to:  The Lakewood Masonic Foundation, 15300 Detroit Avenue, Lakewood, OH 44107-3888 

14-3 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Cut and Mail - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Please patronize our advertisers listed here and elsewhere in our publication. 
Remind them that you saw their advertisements in The Foundation Light. 

ALLIED EXTERMINATORS INC. 
www.alliedexterminators.com 

12400 Cooley Avenue • Cleveland, Ohio 44111 
 

 CLEVELAND (216) 476-2700 • AKRON (330) 535-4800 
 CLEVELAND (440) 899-7500 • ELYRIA (440) 324-6592 
 LORAIN (440) 277-7141 • SANDUSKY (419) 624-8000 
 CANTON (330) 453-3479 • OUT OF AREA (800) 531-0000 

Member - Clifton-Allen Lodge 

 

Would you like to advertise in The Foundation Light? 
The Foundation Board will be pleased to consider 

 business card and larger size advertisements. 
For advertising rates, please contact: 

Bob Niebaum 
440.838.0766 

editor@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org. 
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The Lakewood Masonic Foundation 
15300 Detroit Avenue 
Lakewood, OH 44107-3888 
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DATED MATERIAL 

 

Nonprofit Organization 
U.S. Postage 

Paid 
Cleveland, OH 
Permit No. 384 

Lakewood Masonic Trestleboard 
September 
6 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
6 Wed 6:30p Lakewood R&SM Table Council 
11 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
12 Tues 7:00p LMTC Board of Trustees 
13 Wed 7:30p Holy Grail KT 

13 Wed 7:30p Cleveland Beauceant 
14 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM 
20 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
20 Wed 6:30p Cunningham RAM Table Chapter 
25 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
28 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM 

October 
4 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
4 Wed 7:30p Lakewood R&SM 
9 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
10 Tues 7:00p LMTC Board of Trustees 
11 Wed 7:30p Holy Grail KT 
11 Wed 7:30p Cleveland Beauceant 

12 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM 
18 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
18 Wed 7:30p Cunningham RAM 
23 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
25 Wed 7:00p LMF Board of Trustees 
26 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM 

November 
1 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES Installation 
1 Wed 7:30p Lakewood R&SM 
5 Sun 2:00p 7th Arch R&SM School of Instruction 
8 Wed 7:00p Holy Grail KT 
8 Wed 7:30p Cleveland Beauceant 
9 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM Annual Meeting 

13 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM Annual Meeting 
14 Tues 7:00p LMTC Board of Trustees 
15 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
15 Wed 7:30p Cunningham RAM 
18 Sat 3:00p Clifton-Allen F&AM Installation 
27 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
29 Wed 7:00p Lakewood Historical Society 

 

Meetings • Banquets • Weddings • Receptions • Parties • Dances • Fund Raisers 
Performances • Seminars • Trade Shows • Up to 450 People 

The Lakewood Masonic Temple 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

15300 Detroit Avenue • Lakewood, Ohio 44107 • 216.521.1242 • www.lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org 
A Lakewood Landmark Since 1916 

For Rental Inquiries Contact Bob Niebaum at 440.838.0766 or rentals@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org 


